## Scottish St. Andrew Society of Greater St. Louis

May Bulletin - 1976

We have accomplished what many said we could not do, we have had our Highland Games, and I feel sure you will agree with me that it was our most memorable day. It was a perfect tribute to the many people who worked their hearts out to make it the success it was. We do not yet have our books balanced but I do know that many sick children will benefit from your efforts. There are too many to enumerate but I simply say, "Thank you", to all who worked so hard.

Our last meeting before breaking off for summer is next Monday, May 24th at 7.30 p.m. in Eden Seminary Library Auditorium, lets wind up with a good turn out. As you know from our last meeting, our picnic will be postponed until September, we will let you know details later. However there may be a possibility of another meeting in June, to finalize our Highland Games Funds and their distribution and to make a decision on whether or not we want to make them an annual event, where etc.

Membership dues are still outstanding and if anyone has candy or ticket money to settle please do so immediately.

Betty Sunter wants me to express her thanks to all the ladies who helped her both in baking and selling. Betty Matthews, Margaret Duncan, Bill Sandbach, Hazel Craig, Agnes, Peggy Flynn all join with me in saying thank you to all of our helpers on our big day and hope that the next one will be even bigger and better.

President.

Bill Striat